Our Church

BENEVOLENCE FUND POLICY

Purpose:

The Benevolence Fund is designed to provide financial assistance to both church members and members of the community who are experiencing difficulties meeting needs such as food, shelter, clothing, health care or other financial needs.  

Procedures for Benevolence Fund:

1. Monies for the Benevolence Fund are received through individual giving, weekly budget envelopes and scheduled offerings.  

2. Per IRS guidelines, the church cannot accept contributions to the Benevolence Fund if they are earmarked for particular recipients. A donor may suggest a beneficiary of a benevolence contribution, but the disbursement must be subject to the control of the church and the purpose consistent with the stated mission of the benevolence fund.  The suggestion from the donor must only be advisory in nature and the church may accept or reject the suggestion.   

3. The church will provide a charitable contribution receipt for gifts that meet the criteria outlined in the previous paragraph.  The church reserves the right to return any gifts that do not meet the criteria.  The church will make every effort to communicate to the donor up front if the church cannot honor their suggestion.

4. Please refer to written benevolence procedures for addressing needs of members and the community.  

5. Requests are presented at regular service deacon meetings.  Emergency requests are presented at special meetings.  The deacons monitor the status of the benevolence fund monthly.  A budget goal for the fund is set on an annual basis.

